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Annex 

  [Unofficial translation by the secretariat] 

  Lithuanian National Road Carriers Association Linava 

  Ref.: 2019.07.01 S-1443 

To: Dmitriy Cheltsov 

Head of Permanent Representative of IRU in Eurasia 

  On provision of advance information in the Republic of Belarus 

On 28 June 2019, BAMAP’s official website published information which states that from 

1 July 2019, provision of advance information on goods that are planned to be imported 

into the customs territory of the Eurasian Economic Union by different modes of transport 

shall be provided in accordance with new structures and formats in connection with the 

decisions of the Board of the Eurasian Economic Commission which were entered into 

force. The message also draws attention to the fact that TIR-EPD service will be 

temporarily unavailable as of 1 July 2019 (at midnight). The source of this information is 

the State Customs Committee of the Republic of Belarus. 

The website of TIR-EPD service (tirepd.iru.org) also provides information that there might 

be a temporary suspension of the messages exchange with the customs authorities of 

Belarus due to the upcoming changes in the customs system of Belarus, which will take 

place as of 1 July 2019. 

In this regard, to date, the transfer of advance information and, accordingly, the 

implementation of TIR operations in the customs territory of the Republic of Belarus is 

extremely difficult. Such failures in the pre-declaration system only increase distrust to the 

TIR system and jeopardize use of TIR Carnets, which in turn leads to transport industry’s 

losses. 

In view of the above, as well as our concern for the TIR system, I would like to kindly ask 

you to contact the Eurasian Economic Commission to resolve the situation and restore 

operation of the TIR-EPD system in the territory of the Republic of Belarus.  

Yours sincerely, 

Mečislavas Atroškevičius 

General Secretary 
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[Original in Russian] 

 

    


